Tankers and Heavy Vehicles on Bridford Hill

The Parish Council has received a number of complaints about the size of vehicles using Bridford Hill and about large tankers losing traction and becoming stuck, blocking the road.  The manager at the farm receiving the deliveries is very keen to assist and to avoid inconveniencing other road users whenever possible.  The drivers of the delivery vehicles have been advised of the times of the buses and asked to avoid the ‘rush hour’ / school run times when using Pound Lane hill and coming through Bridford.

The possibility of using smaller tankers was discussed but these are not available.  The idea was also discussed of arranging for tanker drivers / haulage companies to phone ahead with an estimated time of arrival so that a member of staff could be by the bus stop and ask people wanting to drive down the hill, if they could wait a few minutes while the heavy vehicles came up, but with the lack of a mobile phone signal in the Valley this would not be possible.  It has been agreed that the farm staff will put out caution signs (as are used when hedge cutting is in operation) to warn other drivers that heavy / large vehicles will be using the road that day.  The tankers which are carrying non hazardous waste are likely to be continuing to deliver to Bridford until Christmas / New Year, depending on the weather.  In the meantime, thank you for your patience.

